
 

 

TOWN OF TROY 

BOARD OF SELECTPERSONS MINUTES 

The Board of Selectpersons held their monthly meeting on Tuesday, April 16, 2024, at 

6:30 p.m. at the Troy Municipal Office. 

Selectpersons Present: Robert Langlands, Anne Quirion & Gaston Bathalon 

Others Present:  Terri Medley, Steve Button, Mike Santaw, Roger Morin, Jenn Harlow, 

Holly Pepin, Jim Brewer, Travis Cote, Sarah Standish 

THESE MINUTES ARE UNOFFICIAL UNTIL APPROVED. 

1. The meeting opened at 6:30 pm. 

2. (a) Steve reported the service line inventory project has been approved by the 

State.   

(b) The ferric Chloride pump needs replacement.   

(c) Water meters have been read and the 2023 Consumer Confidence Report 

was inserted in all new water bills. 

(d) Steve ordered 4 Sensus meters from EJ Prescott before they stop handling 

Sensus products. 

3. Jenn Harlow from the Orleans County Sheriff's Office signed the Sheriff’s 

Contract for 2024. A motion was made by Gaston to sign the Sheriff’s Contract 

that covers April 1, 2024-March 31, 2025, in the amount of $20,130.00.   

4. (a) Jim Brewer spoke to the board regarding his class 4 road off Bear Mountain.  

There has been a problem with Illegal immigrants entering from Canada at the 

end of the road.  He asked to put a gate just past the last homeowner.  The 

board told him he could do that. Mike is going to go look at a damaged culvert 

with Jim tomorrow.   

(b) Mike reported mud season was done.  All roads are in good shape.  He did 

not feel that the Rasputitsa bike event would hurt the roads.   

(c)  The road crew has been getting some gravel from the Starr’s Pit for Veilleux 

Road.   

(d) The 2025 Grants-in-Aid application was discussed.  Terri will apply for it for 

work on Veilleux Road. 

Roger Morin told the board what he has planned for projects this summer in 

the Troy cemetery.  He will purchase staymat to use under the stones that have 

fallen over. He has enough wet & forget for this summer.  He plans to redo 

many stones in the Kay Division.   

Holly Pepin spoke to the board about her interest in being on the Cemetery 

board.  A motion was made by Gaston to appoint Holly Pepin, with 



 

 

appreciation, to the Troy Cemetery Board, replacing Grace Crane, who passed 

away.   

5. Sarah Standish spoke regarding barking dogs that are left outside in a pen next 

door, on Dominion Avenue.  She asked about a barking dog ordinance for the 

Town of Troy.  Gaston will look into it and report back at the next meeting. 

6. A motion was made by Anne to approve the minutes of March 18, 2024. 

7. Gaston reported that the new town website was launched.  Anne thanked Terri 

and Gaston for all of the work done getting it completed.  

8. 2  liquor licenses for Post #28 American Legion were approved. 

9. The 2024 Local Emergency Management Plan was reviewed, and a motion was 

made by Robert to adopt the plan.   

10. All Orders were approved. 

11. Overweight permits were signed by Robert. 

12. Meeting adjourned at 9:15 PM 


